
 

VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE 
COUNCIL MEETING 
December 3, 2013 

 

Mayor Bowman opened the December 3, 2013 meeting at 7:00pm with a prayer and led 
those present in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Roll Call:  Present at the regular meeting of council was Campbell, Bockbrader, Cox, Long, 
Rothenbuhler, and Schuerman. Others present were Vic Schuerman, Ed Wozniak, Nicole 
Long, Vicki Knott, Doug Wegman, Solicitor Marsh, Chief Darling and the clerk.  
 
Minutes: Rothenbuhler moved and Schuerman seconded to approve the November 19, 2013 
regular meeting minutes. Motion passed unanimously.   
 
Treasurer’s Report: Cox moved and Rothenbuhler seconded to approve the bills in the 
amount of $3,682.02. Motion passed unanimously.  
 
ORDINANCE 1515 – 2014 ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING MUNICIPAL EMPLOYMENT 
POSITIONS, DEFINING DUTIES AND PROVIDING FOR THE COMPENSATION THEREOF. 
–2nd reading 

 
ORDINANCE 1516 – ORDINANCE TO MAKE TEMPORARY APPROPRIATIONS FOR 
CURRENT EXPENSES AND OTHER EXPENDITURES OF THE VILLAGE OF 
PEMBERVILLE, STATE OF OHIO, DURING THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 
2014. – 2nd reading 
 
RESOLUTION 730 – A RESOLUTION PROVIDING ASSURANCE TO THE OHIO WATER 
DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY OF A SOURCE OF LOCAL FUNDS FOR THE PLANNING 
IMPROVEMENTS IN THE VILLAGE OF PEMBERVILLE, OHIO. – 1st reading 
 
Mayor: 
The ladies in the offices would again like to take vacation for the other half the on December 
24. Council approved closing the Village offices the entire day on December 24 as long as 
vacation time is used for the half day that is not given as holiday. 
 
Solicitor Marsh continues to work with Mr. Siek’s attorney to seek their consent to have Wood 
County Health Department tear down the house at 810 West Front Street.  
 
PIMA has completed the new directory and it is available at various spots around town.  
Council discussed information included in the book. The book has incorrect leaf, brush, & 
grass clipping schedules and should have been updated. 
 
The 1st Annual Lighted Christmas Parade was December 1, 2013. It was a great success. 
Council discussed ideas for future parades concerning regulations and safety. 
  
Chief Darling distributed the Police Activity Report for 11/20/13 – 12/3/13. 
 
Campbell: 
Leaf pick up is still finishing up. Brush pick up will begin as soon as leaf pick up is complete. 
 



 

Long: 
The BPA is going start cleaning catch basins as soon as leaf pick up is complete.  
 
Rothenbuhler: 
Planning Commission will meet on December 18 to hear a request for rezoning.  
 
Other: 
Vicki Knott explained she has a shed that is infested with mice because of the conditions at 
810 West Front Street. She has been working with Mary Cowell to assist with addressing this 
property. 
 
Ed Wozniak questioned why the brush at Ed Aring’s house had not been picked up. 
Campbell explained brush pick up is scheduled for this week but they are finishing leaf pick 
up. Ed Wozniak asked who is responsible for the catch basins. He is having issues with the 
ones by his house. Campbell will look into it and see it get addressed.  
 
Doug Wegman explained that it is his opinion the employees should pick up brush whenever 
residents put a pile in the boulevard. He believes the events calendar should be terminated. 
 
Mayor Bowman adjourned the meeting at 7:32pm. 


